Dear Essential Services Commission.

The Keysborough Tennis Club (KTC) is a community organisation in Keysborough, in the City
of Greater Dandenong (CGD). KTC has found CGD council to be very supportive.

KTC has concerns that a CPI cap will undermine council's ability to improve infrastructure
and capital works in the growing suburb of Keysborough. Council costs are not tied to a
simple CPI base, and providing grants to sporting clubs such as KTC for improving or
expanding facilities is a key community activity.

KTC suggests your review should cover the use of appropriate indexes and keep in mind
capital and community works, especially in a growing suburb.

Regards
KTC Committee



